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Transitional Kindergarten

The kindergarten classroom of today is a very different place
than most of us remember. As we strive to remain competitive in
a global economy, our youngest students face a more challenging
educational climate, and kindergarten curriculum is more rigorous
than ever before. The challenging curriculum, coupled with
California’s longstanding trend of starting children in kinder-
garten at a younger age than most other states, has resulted in
too many students beginning school without the maturity or
social skills needed to succeed.

Research indicates that giving students under the age of five
an extra year of academic preparation before they begin traditional
kindergarten can make a big difference in their long term academic success. In
fact, children who receive high quality early childhood education are less likely to
be placed in special education or to be retained in later grades, and they are
more likely to graduate from high school and attend college.

California’s Kindergarten Readiness Act, signed into law in 2010, changed the
kindergarten entry date from December 2 to September 1 so that children enter
kindergarten at age five. The new entry date is being phased in beginning with
the 2012-13 school year with full implementation in 2014-15. Along with this
historic reform to kindergarten education, California legislators also created
Transitional Kindergarten (TK) to address the needs of children who no longer
have the option of beginning kindergarten before the age of five.

Taught by credentialed teachers, TK is the first year of a two-year kinder-
garten program available to students whose fifth birthdays fall between
September 2 and December 2. TK is aligned with California’s kindergarten standards
and offers curriculum and classroom environments designed to support growth in
the cognitive, physical, and social-emotional domains of development. For many
children who do not have access to quality preschool, TK could make the difference
in providing them with the foundation they need to be better prepared for success
once they enter traditional kindergarten.

The Orange County Department of Education (OCDE) will support district
leadership with implementing TK programs by offering a Transitional
Kindergarten Teacher Spring Institute in May 2013 and creating a Transitional
Kindergarten Teacher Network to focus on curriculum and assessment, along
with planning and organizing the TK classroom. OCDE has also set up two model
Transitional Kindergarten classrooms that offer tours and observations of
teachers implementing curriculum. In collaboration with the California
Kindergarten Association, OCDE will feature these model classrooms in a series
of TK training videos that are scheduled for release in winter 2012.

High-quality early childhood programs like TK are designed to be a bridge
between early learning and kindergarten. The academic and social gains provided
by such programs are an important step to ensuring California’s youngest students
enjoy success in kindergarten and beyond.

For more information, visit www.ocde.us/SEED/Pages/Transitional-Kindergarten.aspx.
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